
Newsletter – Bonfire 2018 
 

Hi everyone 

Here is your Winter Newsletter. I have put this seasonal update together for 

you to catch up with the latest news. Please read the important notices. 

We look forward to seeing you all on the rally field for the exciting winter rally 

programme, and hope the weather holds out for us all given the recent cold 

spells we have experienced this last week or so. 

Have a good one!! 

 

Karen Barton 
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Chairman’s Chatter 
Mrs Janet Elshaw 
 

Hi All, 

I am now starting my third year as Chairlady and now that I have two years ‘under my belt’, 

I think I might have the hang of it. Simon and I would like to thank you all for the support 

you have given us throughout our first two years.   

When I look at the list of rallies this year I can see a wide variety of choice, seaside, 

games, sports, carnivals, walking, trains and some new rallies. Certainly, something for 

everyone. I would like to thank all the Marshals for giving their time in organising and 

running these rallies for our enjoyment. Although, this year has been a little disappointing 

for these Marshals due to the lack of bookings or late cancellations; more of this later. 

Rallying is a great social encounter for everyone, young, old and the whole family and 

South Yorkshire Centre keeps some fine traditions including our Centre Queen and our 

Carnival Floats of which we are truly proud. The Centre Queen is crowned at our May Day 

rally and we have 3 carnival rallies at which we enter a Queens float and a South 

Yorkshire Centre float which in 2019 is themed around ‘Scare Fest’, so get those 

Halloween outfits and come and scare the on lookers. 

We have a great team on our Adult Committee and fifteen on our Youth Committee this 

year, all are very keen to help. The Youth members would like to get more involved on 

rallies so if you need their help just ask Olivia Oxby, our Youth Chairperson. 

Can I ask that you can share any photos you take to our website as we need to keep it 

looking fresh and informative. It is the first port of call for new ralliers looking at what we do 

as a centre. Simply send them to our webmaster – his email is on the website.   

May I also urge you to please be mindful of your speed on the rally field, keep our children 

safe by keeping your speed to 5mph (walking pace). 

Finally, Simon and I wish you a safe tow at all times and we look forward to enjoying your 

company on the rally field. 

Best Wishes 

Janet 
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Charity Co-Ordinator 
Mr Wayne Langford 

 

Dear Ralliers, 

 

WOW, what a year we have had raising money for our 2018 charities and what fun we 

had. All your efforts raised over £4000.00 so on behalf of the charities, THANK YOU! 

As we get close to 2019 we have chosen 4 charities to help, these are:- 

Bluebell Wood Children’s Hospice – Nominated by James & Carrie Atkinson 

Bluebell Wood helps us care for children and young adults whose lives are sadly just too 

short, both in their own homes and at our hospice in North Anston. 

Cathedral Archer Project – Nominated by Janet Elshaw 

The Sheffield based project help homeless people lead a fulfilling and stable life by 

supplying 1-1 support, provision of in house nurse and dental clinics and access to hot 

food and showers, as well as supplying essential equipment such as sleeping bags, 

deodorants, underwear, and basic food. 

Rotherham Friends Of Young Onset Dementia – Nominated by Andess Osborne 

The group hold weekly classes to provide cognitive stimulation therapy for people who 

have been diagnosed with Alzheimer’s and Dementia diseases, they raise funds to build 

libraries of equipment to loan out free of charge to their members and families. 

Sheffield Animal Centre – Nominated by Alison Wharin 

The centre rehabilitates and rehomes unwanted, neglected and abandoned cats and dogs. 

We neuter, vaccinate and microchip every dog and cat which comes to the Centre prior to 

adoption. 

The centre must generate all their own operating costs themselves through local fund 

raising, they are in need of dog/cat baskets, blankets, food etc…. 

Once again in 2019 we have the usual Horse Race, Duck Race and May day Rally 

arranged as well as the Harvest Festival rally at Chatsworth House and look forward to 

seeing you on the rally field 

Wayne Langford 

Charity Co-Ordinator 
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Time for a break? 

 

 

 

Fancy a snack?  - how about this fab flapjack 

Ingredients 
 
250g Butter 
250g Sugar 
250g Golden Syrup 
(as an alternative you can swap 50-
100g of the oats for other cereals of 
your choice or some dried fruit and 
nuts) 
 

Method 
 
Pre-heat oven to 180c (gas 5) 
grease a disposable foil tray  
Melt butter, sugar and golden syrup in a 
pan then add the oats to the pan and 
mix well 
Spread the mixture evenly in the tray 
and bake for 18 minutes until golden 
brown 
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Youth Chair 
Miss Olivia Oxby 

 

Dear Ralliers, 

 

My name is Olivia Oxby and I have been selected to be the Youth Chair, which means this 

is my second year taking on the role. I have been on the Youth Committee for 3 years 

now.  

The 2018-2019 Committee has 14 members plus myself and I would like to introduce them 

to you, Oliver Barnsley, Mason Brasher, Kiera Leafe, Holly Smith, Joe Wharin, Thomas 

Langford, Riley Weaver, Sam Birchenough, Brooke Annables, Thomas Atkinson, Nell 

Brasher, Iona Glover, Alyssa Warren and Emily Dennell. 

The new Committee will help to run two rallies next year; the Youth Rally in the summer 

where the venue is yet to be confirmed and the AGM. I will also be asking Rally Marshals if 

it is possible for us to run tuck shop, bonus ball and sporting activities (space and weather 

permitting), along with any other jobs the Youth Committee can help with. I’m sure you’ve 

all seen how involved we have been on rallies over the past year. I would like to thank the 

Youth Committee for all their help and contribution towards this. I would also like to thank 

the Rally Marshals and adults for their continued support.  

I would like to encourage the Youth Committee to get more involved with the kids clubs.  

As a Committee we are looking forward to working alongside the Adult Committee and 

looking forward to another great year. 

 

Olivia Oxby 

Youth Chair 
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Notices 

☹ RALLY CANCELLATIONS ☹ 

This year some rallies have experienced low bookings, and some have experienced a 

large number of late cancellations. 

Both these situations are very disappointing for the Marshals. Please support the rallies if 

you are able to.  The Marshals use their own time/holidays to organise and run these 

rallies. 

With regards to late cancellations; times have now changed from when you had to rush to 

book a rally as soon as the rally brochure comes out.  Very few rallies are usually full 

straight away.   

Please consider if you will actually attend the rally before booking. Although, the rally may 

eventually get full and the Marshals may start a waiting list. When people cancel close to 

the date often those on the waiting list have already made alternative arrangements. The 

Chatsworth rally received 18 late cancellations and the Peak Rail rally at Rowsley received 

8.  As you can imagine this makes the Marshals very despondent and makes them want to 

quit running rallies.  Without these Marshals our centre would fail. 

I accept that there will be genuine reasons for some but 18 cancellations out of 50 

bookings cannot all be genuine! 

Please, please support our Marshals and our centre. 

 

Thank you  

Janet Elshaw  

Chairlady 
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Reminder: If you would like a South Yorkshire Centre 2019 Rally brochure, 

you need to send your brochure slips to Claire Burgess and register for 

SYC as your centre with the Caravan and Motorhome Club 

 

 

LOOKING FORWARD TO RECEIVING YOUR 2019 RALLY BROCHURE? 

SICK OF WRITING OUT A CHEQUE FOR £3 DEPOSIT? 

THEN WHY NOT WRITE 1 CHEQUE FOR £15 AND BUY A BOOK 

OF VOUCHERS 

EACH BOOK CONTAINS 5 VOUCHERS VALUED AT £3 EACH 

AVAILABLE FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS OR  

FORWARD A CHEQUE AND YOUR DETAILS DIRECT TO SUE WHITBY 

AND SHE WILL POP YOU ONE IN THE POST.  

 

 

Limited stock still available of One Shot Blue, the super concentrated toilet 

blue that dilutes to make 2L, available for £1 from Graham Jaques 

Annual Rally Plaques now available for £1 from Graham Jaques  
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1 or 2 rallies short of your 15 for the 2018 fellowship? 

Don’t worry there is still time to sneak them in with the following rallies still to go! 

 

23/11/2018 - 25/11/2018 Lakeside Park North Somercotes Seal pupping at Donna Nook 

Lincs Centre invitation 07919 307689 

 

30/11/2018 - 02/12/2018 Beverley Racecourse Beverley Northern Region AGM          

East Yorkshire Centre 

 

30/11/2018 - 02/12/2018 The Ruddle Centre Braithwell Christmas Dinner Dance Rally  

 

01/12/2018 - 01/12/2018 The Ruddle Centre Braithwell Christmas Dinner Dance  

 

14/12/2018 - 16/12/2018 Hatfield Woodhouse Village Hall Woodhouse Christmas Party  

 

28/12/2018 - 01/01/2019 Doncaster Deaf School New Year Rally  

 

 

WHY NOT GET IN EARLY FOR 2019! 

Spaces are available for the Dinner Dance at Rossington, 11th – 13th January. Cost £45pp 

for dinner and £20 rally fee. 

 


